



Africa and U.S. Military Prisons The Shelleys June 2023

Dear Prayer Partners,

The apostle Paul while in prison wrote to the church at Philippi;

"Rejoice in the Lord always: again I say rejoice."

With the Lord's help may we rejoice in Him for we know He holds tomorrow!

We had a good team go to Ghana, the end of May into the first part of June. There were 6 churches represented at the two and half day conference. There were 14 sessions taught by the team concerning prison and school ministry, as well as lessons dealing with Bible truths. We were able to preach in churches, prisons, schools and do some street work. Thousands of tracts were given out, along with coloring books with the gospel in them and God's Wisdom our Topics to the students. The Lord blest with 125 professions of faith in Christ Jesus – Amen! One of the 125 was the hotel clerk Bright. Thank the Lord right at the front desk he received Christ as his Saviour – Glory!

Please be in prayer as we prepare for our trip to Uganda in July. We will be visiting with our prison partners and putting a man over the eastern part of Uganda and he will help share responsibility with a pastor now seeing over the 20 partners in the country. Lord willing this will help with any future growth the Lord may bless us with.

We are grateful to be able to help in the local jail in June. We will be in churches for scheduled meetings in June and July. Trusting the Lord to touch hearts and increase our support

Would like to invite everyone to Rock of Ages National Conference – July 30^{th} to August 3^{rd} . It will be at Shenandoah Baptist Church in Cleveland, TN.

Janice and I are thanking the Lord for 35 years of marriage on June 25th!

We could not go without your prayers and support - Thank You!

Because of Jesus, John and Janice Ghelley

John Shelley- 417 Woodlin Lane, Stuart, VA 24171-(276)340-1237

2 Corinthians 4:5 For we preach not ourselves, but Christ Jesus the Lord; and ourselves your servants for Jesus' sake.



